
 

East Riding of Yorkshire 

Learning Disability Partnership Board 

27 November 2024 

       11am – 2:30pm 

Agenda  

Meeting discussion… 

 Actions  

 

Who? 

 

Welcome from our Chair and Co-Chairs… 

Liane and Paul with our expert Conrad 

 

 

Who came? 

Liane Kirk, Strategic Lead, Adult Specialist Services 

Paul our Co-Chair 

Conrad one of our Experts 

Rani Rooke, Senior commissioning Lead Manager, 

Neurodiversity East Riding of Yorkshire and Yorkshire 

Health and Care Partnership 

Angel Forsyth, Autism Engagement Officer 

Trish (Patricia) LeGrove, Project Officer 

Peter Measures, Co-Production Lead 

Sue (Susan) Wardill, Employment Support Worker 

Carrie (Carolyn) Frost, Health Watch East Riding 

Rachel Benton, Registered Manager – The Goddards 

Ankur Mehrotra, Parent and Parent and Carer Forum 

Representative 

Helen Vanson BSc Hons, Health and Wellbeing 

Manager – Cascade 

Dave Marsland, Lecturer in Social Work and Parent 

Julie Arnold – Development Implementation Lead 

Elaine Holtby, Team Manager – Carers Support 

Service 

Kev (Kevin) Wright, Expert – Lived Experience 

 



 
Alastair Donnell, Social prescriber (replacing 

Kayleigh Barrington) 

Danii Wolverson, Engagement Lead for Adult 

Learning disability, Humber Teaching NHS Foundation 

Trust 

 

Who couldn’t come? 

Anna our Co- Chair 

Hannah Brown, Preparing for Adulthood Coordinator 

Cara Petch, Service Manager – Learning Disability, 

Autism, Prisons and MAPPA 

Jack Sylvester, Development and Implementation 

Team 

Natalie Sweeting, Strategic Lead for Accommodation 

and Housing Related Support 

Tom Denham, Service Manager – Day Services, Town 

View and New House 

Michelle Field – NHS 

Janet Smith, Public Health Lead, Older People, 

Neurodiversity 

Adele Rose, Day Service Officer, digital Lead – Our 

Place 

Sym (Symone) Tomlinson, Health Watch East Riding 

Coleen Ellis, Family Carer 

Susannah Trotter, Supported Internship Co-ordinator 

Gill Emerton, Chief Officer - Matthews Hub 

Tracy Meyer, Matthews Hub 

James Stothard, Humberside Police, PC 2252, 

Community Police Officer (Withernsea) 

Nicki Sparling, Deputy Director of Nursing and 

Quality (RMN) Caldicott Guardian 

Carol A Ryan, Director of Adult Education – Cascade 

Paul Clapworthy, Senior Probation Officer 

Emma Borg, Autism and Neurodiversity Lead, Criminal 

Justice Team, Yorkshire and the Humber 

Rachel Hoggarth, Mental Capacity Act Lead, ECT 

Matron North Bank 

Amy White, Screening and Immunisation Place Lead, 

East Riding T & H Public Health Programmes Team, 

NHS England, Northeast and Yorkshire 

 



 
Florence Cartwright, Family Member 

Joseph Perry, Family Member 

Jane Evison, East Riding Community Transport 

Debbie Cahill, Learning Disability Clinical Lead 

Tara Foxon, Librarian – North Bridlington Library 

Jared Jones, Healthy Lifestyles Development, Leisure 

Kirsty Watson, Healthy Lifestyles Development 

Officer 

Rachel Ingham-Jones, NHS 

Nadine Rhodes, Senior Education Health and Care 

Officer 

Emma Greensmith, SENDART Manager 

Laura Hutchinson, Healthy Lifestyles Development 

Officer 

Jeannie Allsopp, Learning and Skills Officer (Adult 

Social Care) 

Julie Short, Principal Learning and Skills Officer 

(Adult Social Care) 

 

 

 

Minutes & correspondence (what we shared) 

• Minutes, from last meeting 

• Agenda for this meeting 

• Library Corner 

 

Presentation - Trish 

Trish shared the rule presentation for feedback. 

It is attached to the minutes for everyone to see. 

 

Thinking – Liane 

Liane wants us to think (reflect) about what we have 

achieved, how we have worked together… 

We need to remember that we might not come to 

meetings happy, we might be upset or angry, but we 

will listen to each other. 

 

BIG PLAN update - Julie 

Julie is writing up our easy read BIG PLAN.  

We need to decide what we want to action in Year 1. 

Each theme will need a working group. 

 

Trish 

Attach copies 

to minutes 

 

 

 

Everyone 

Tell Trish if 

it’s OK 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Everyone is happy with the BIG PLAN themes. 

We will be talking about the themes at every meeting 

in 2025 and Trish will let us know which one on each 

date. 

 

Julie reminded everyone about the consultation for 

Travel and Daytime activities. This finishes in 

December. 

 

We talked more about other people joining our 

Partnership Board Meetings. If more people come, 

then we can make more decisions. 

 

Feedback from others - Conrad 

Conrad shared leaflets and told us  

• Beverley Festival of Christmas, Sunday 8 

December, 10-4. 

• Goldilocks and the Three Bears, Hull New 

Theatre, 11-31 December. 

• RED Disco, 13 December. 

 

Conrad’s last meeting with the Mayor (John) 

Conrad has met with the Mayor and told him about the 

Beverley bus station 

• its dirty, rubbish and gum everywhere 

• pavements are uneven – someone might fall 

• it needs new seats 

• Bus numbers and times changed without telling 

people 

• Bus fayres have gone up 

• Smokers are smoking next to people who don’t 

smoke 

 

The Partnership Board can write a letter to Transport 

to ask them if they asked people about changing bus 

numbers and the times…  

 

 

Trish 

Add themes 

to 2025 

calendar 

 

Julie 

Where can we 

see the 

results? 

 

Everyone 

Tell people 

about us. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Everyone 

John is 

listening – 

thank you 

Conrad 

 

 

Everyone  

We can talk 

about these in 

the BIG PLAN 

 

Partnership 

To write a 

letter and to 

talk to Carrie 

(Healthwatch) 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

The HUB – Rani  

In February next year the first HUB will open that 

Holly Cade had told us about. It will be in the Pastures 

Day Centre in Goole. This is the fist one, called the 

PILOT. 

There will be stands and a chance to meet with other 

friends and families and learn about what’s going on 

e.g. Partnership Boards, Fit Mums Walks, Being 

healthy… 

In the future there will be 7 Hubs – one in each 

Primary Care Network (groups of GP Practices that 

are working together).  

These are the HUBS (Networks)… 

• Cygnet (Goole) -Bartholomew Medical Group, 

Gilberdyke Health Centre, Montague Medical 

Practice & Snaith and Rawcliffe Medical Group 

 

• Beverley – Greengates Medical Group, Manor 

Road Surgery, North Beverley Medical Centre, 

The Old Fire Station Surgery 

 

• Bridlington – Field House Surgery, Humber 

Primary Care, Drs Reddy & Nunn (Practice 3), 

Wolds View Surgery 

 

• Holderness Health – one GP Practice, 

Holderness Health, covers this area (Hedon to 

Withernsea) 

 

• Harthill – Anlaby Surgery, King Street Medical 

Centre, Market Weighton Practice, North 

Ferriby Surgery, Park View Surgery, Willerby 

and Swanland Surgery 

 

• River and Wolds – the Ridings Medical Group 

 

 

Trish 

Share info 

about the 

HUB 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

• Yorkshire Coast and Wolds – Eastgate Medical 

Group, Leven and Beeford Medical Practice, The 

Medical Centre, The Park Surgery 

 

Hull Community Hub – Danni 

Dannii told us that Hull had done their first Hub and 

staff and visitors enjoyed it. 

They learnt it was important to let people know about 

it (marketing) and made posters.  

The neighbourhood teams (GP Practices and SMILE 

helped them to advertise) 

 

Speak Up – Angel 

The Speak Up Group are making a Social Calendar for 

2025 with all social Events, Clubs and Activities for 

Children and Adults. 

The calendar will be digital and on paper. 

Please let them know if you hear of any! 

 

 

PfA (Preparing for Adulthood) Event – 

Hannah 

An event is planned for Wednesday 5th February 

2025.  

It will be in the Mercure Hotel, Grange Park, Willerby. 

The Partnership Boards and Speak Up groups will be 

going. 

 

Letter to Alan Menzies – Speak Up 

The Speak Up group will write a letter for us to ask 

Alan our questions about the Council and if he can visit 

or talk to us. 

 

Commissioning Team Leaflet - Peter 

Peter has been speaking to them about making 

information easy read. 

This is ongoing but Peter will update us. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Danii 

To share 

posters 

 

 

 

 

 

Everyone 

Tell Speak Up 

about Events 

you know 

 

 

 

Hannah 

More info to 

follow 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Angel 

Speak up 

Group 

 

 

 

Peter 

Update 

regularly 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Mystery Shopper, Nice Twice – Speak Up 

The group will need to think about how they will tell 

the shops that do well in 2025 during their Mystery 

shopping events. 

 

TYLER GROUP - Hannah 

Less young people have been joining the group, Hannah 

is trying to think of ways to get their voices heard if 

they don’t go to TYLER meetings. 

 

Communication through Music - Dave 

Dave brought lots of different instruments and then 

worked with us to create our own Christmas Style 

Beat. 

We never knew we had such talent in our group – 

Conrad on Harmonica, Paul on Bells, Trish trying hard 

to keep in tune on her Glock! 

It was great fun and taught us a new way to 

communicate, work together and have fun! 

 

Best Christmas Jumper Prizes 

This year some people forgot, and others hadn’t got 

the message… BUT…. 

Conrad and Paul won joint first for their Christmas 

tops – they looked FAB-U-LOUS! 

 

Speak Up 

Plans 

 

 

 

Hannah 

Update 

regularly 

 

 

 

Question for 

everyone? 

Should we 

share how 

good this is? 

 

 

Anything anyone wants to say, ask or share 

(ANY OTHER BUSINESS) 

 

Christmas Card - Conrad 

Conrad sent a card to All at the Learning Disability 

Partnership Board, “Best Wishes with all the magic of 

the Season, Merry Christmas”  

 

 

 

 

 
Trish 

Share a copy 

with minutes 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Goddards - Rachel 

Christmas Cards  

Rachel told us that they had designed their own 

Christmas Cards with an Artist and were selling them 

to raise money. 

 

Art for All 

There will be another event in June 2025, she will 

keep us updated. 

 

Oliver McGowen Training - Anna 

There ahs been messages shared on Twitter (X) 

thanking Anna. 

 

 

Mayor John updates - Conrad 

Conrad spoke to John about events that could be held 

in the Library, Quiet time Events and the East Riding 

Theatre Drama Groups. 

The Board thanked Conrad for being our voice! 

 

Partnership Board Feedback and Christmas 

feelings - Peter 

We ended the session with each one of us telling the 

group something about the board and something about 

Christmas… 

 

Partnership Board Feedback 

• Doing better – hearing and acting on things 

• Setting short-term goals OR Baby steps 

• Telling other services what we know 

• We are a good team (forum) 

• We have lived experience 

• We need to advertise 

• Our voice is important 

• I’m not sure of my role in the board? 

• More people are coming, but we want to hear 

more voices 

 

 

 

 

 
Rachel 

To update us 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

• Can we look to work / help foodbanks? – people 

are struggling 

• Speak Up groups want to hear more voices – 

more people to join 

• Experts in Day Services told Trish and Peter 

that they don’t know about partnership board, 

speak up… 

• Every manager of a home should join the 

Partnership Board as a mandatory rule – they 

are advocates, so it’s very important 

• Every staff that attends should bring an expert 

with them 

 

Christmas Feedback 

• It’s our first Christmas with our baby boy 

• I hope we have better weather so as a family 

we can visit the countryside and go on long 

walks 

• I’m excited, family are visiting 

• I’m a huge Christmas fan 

• I’m a huge fan and love Christmas Tatt! Tinsel 

everywhere, decorations, music, dancing – it’s 

not religion for me… 

• It’s the last Nativity School Play I will ever 

have to go to, my children are all growing up! 

• I’m excited… 

• A chance to spend time with family and 

friends… 

 

 

 

To Close today’s meeting… 

 

Thank you to everyone for coming to our 

meetings and telling us your thoughts. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Everyone 

Thank you! 

 

 

 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Trish will update the Tracker and send copies 

out to everyone so that we can all see what we 

have completed this year       

 

 

Our Next Meeting… 

 

When? 

22 January 2025, 11am-2:30pm 

 

Where? 

Worklink, Learning Resource Centre, 

Cottingham HU16 5YF 

 

Questions? 

Email Trish 

Inhouseproject.provision@eastriding.gov.uk 

Trish  

Share 

Tracker 

 

 

mailto:Inhouseproject.provision@eastriding.gov.uk


 
 


